
Edition 104:9 September 2022 
 
 
 
 
SASS Appreciation Week 

If you’ve had occasion to visit the school office this week you may have noticed streamers, balloons, flowers 
and the like decorating the hallway and the office doorway. This was done in celebration of SASS 
Appreciation Week. It was an opportunity for the staff of Woy Woy Public School to acknowledge the 
wonderful work done by all of our School Administrative Officers – Sandra, Kath, Sharon and (sometimes) 
Lynn, our School Administrative Manager – Linda, our GA – Macca, and all of the amazing School Learning 
Support Officers (SLSO’s) who work with children in classrooms. We consider ourselves incredibly lucky to 
have such dedicated, hard-working and professional people working in the school for the benefit of students 
and family and community members. They all do an absolutely amazing job and we as a staff were happy to 
be able to spoil them a little bit over the course of the week.  

SASS Appreciation Week didn’t go unnoticed in the parent community either evidently, as we received this 
lovely card and message from Mrs Lea Colwell: 

“To our Educational Support Staff at WWPS, thank you for all the support you provide, ensuring that the 
school community’s needs are met. The work you do behind the scenes every day and adjusting to new 
ways of doing your job is amazing – you are an integral part of our school team and make a huge difference 
to our staff, our students, and our families – thank you!” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NAPLAN 2022 Results 

This year the school had a target of having between 32.8% to 39.6% of our students in the top two skill 
bands for the NAPLAN Reading assessment. We are thrilled to report that 46.5% of our Year 3 and Year 5 
students were placed in the top two bands for Reading. Not only did we very comfortably exceed the 
system-generated targets set for us, we also exceeded the average percentage for students from 
statistically similar schools by more than 10 percentage points. This is in fact the highest percentage of 
students in the top two bands for Reading recorded at Woy Woy Public School, exceeding the previous high 
of 38.6% from 2019. 

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


Our target for NAPLAN Numeracy was to have between 24.4% to 31.0% of our students in the top two skill 
bands. Again, we’re pleased to report that we achieved the target set for us with 29.2% of students placed in 
the top two bands for Numeracy. This is, once again, more than 7 percentage points higher than the figure 
obtained for statistically similar schools and is the highest recorded percentage of students in the top two 
bands for Numeracy recorded at Woy Woy Public School, exceeding the previous high of 28.9% from 2017. 

Similarly, we had set ourselves a target of having between 35.3% to 46.8% of our Aboriginal students 
placed in the top three skill bands for the NAPLAN Reading assessment. 100% of Aboriginal students 
achieved this feat in 2022. We were hoping to have between 48.1% to 59.6% of our Aboriginal students 
placed in the top three skill bands for the NAPLAN Numeracy assessment, and again, we’re very pleased to 
report that 66.7% of Aboriginal students achieved this.  

These remarkable results are testament to the hard work and application of our Year 3 and Year 5 students 
this year, and to the quality of the teaching programs delivered by the teachers of Woy Woy Public School, 
from Kindergarten through to Year 6. Well done everyone, and congratulations again to our students. The 
hard work has paid off and we’re very proud of the results you’ve been able to achieve.  

The Tell Them From Me parent survey (Term 3, 2022) 

I am pleased to inform you that this term, our school, like many other public schools in the state, will 
participate in a Department of Education initiative: the Tell Them From Me parent and student feedback 
surveys.  

The Tell Them From Me surveys provide school leadership teams with insight into student engagement and 
wellbeing, and the impact of teaching practices at their school, from the perspective of students, teachers 
and parents. Data collected from the survey responses are compiled into reports for school leaders. The 
reports provide information that can help schools in their annual planning and reporting activities, by helping 
to identify emerging issues and plan for improvement. 

The parent survey helps to clarify and strengthen the important relationship between parent and school. The 
survey is designed to measure, assess and report insights from the parent point of view at the school and 
system levels. The focus of this NSW survey is on student wellbeing, engagement and effective teaching 
practices. The survey questions aim to understand parents’ perspectives on their child’s experience at 
school, including teaching, communication and the school’s support of learning and behaviour. The survey 
will ask questions about whether parents feel welcome, whether parents are informed, whether the school 
supports positive behaviour, whether the school supports learning, whether the school promotes safety and 
inclusion, and which means of communication parents feel are most effective as a means for exchanging 
information.  

More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 

Survey responses are anonymous so staff in schools will not be able to identify individual parents or 
students from parent responses. The survey typically takes 15 minutes and is conducted entirely online 
through a secure website operated by the survey developers, The Learning Bar. You can complete the 
surveys on desktop computers, laptops, iPads, tablets and smartphones.  

Scan the QR code on this page using the camera on your Smartphone or tablet to 
take the survey, or type the following web address into a browser window: 
http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/yali 

Participation in the survey is entirely voluntary but greatly appreciated. I can’t 
emphasise enough how valuable the data from this survey is to the school in terms of 
planning for school improvement. Thank you in advance for your commitment to 
helping us to continue to strive to meet the needs of our community. 

Code of Conduct for Parents, Carers and Visitors 

The Woy Woy Public School Code of Conduct for Parents, Carers and Visitors is designed to ensure that 
everyone who visits the school site is able to do so in a safe and harmonious manner and that students, 
staff, parents, carers and other visitors are not subjected to aggressive, hostile or violent behaviours.  

 

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/
http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/yali


The document (which is attached to this edition of the Namalata) sets out the standards of behaviour 
expected of those who visit the school. In particular, the document states that all parents, carers and visitors 
are expected to treat all persons associated with the school with respect and courtesy. The code also 
stipulates that any issues or concerns about the school, staff, other parents or students be raised via the 
correct school procedures. We would like to emphasise the fact that the code is very clear about parents not 
approaching other people’s children if they are upset with them for any reason. Please refer your concerns 
to teachers or members of the school’s executive team and let us handle the matter from there.  

To quote directly from the document: “Your co-operation is sought and greatly appreciated, so that we all 
maintain a safe, harmonious and happy learning environment for every student, parent and staff member at 
Woy Woy Public School.” 

Afternoon Traffic Congestion on Park Road 
 
More than one person has contacted the school in recent weeks to express concern about the incorrect use 
of the ‘Kiss and Ride’ zone outside the doors to the school’s office. Here’s what the Service NSW website 
has to say about Kiss and Ride zones: 
 
“Kiss and Ride Zones are designed for your convenience and for your child’s safety. Designed for quick 
entry and exit, these zones minimise congestion and risk when used properly by all parents and carers. 
These zones operate under the same conditions as no parking zones, which means you may stop to drop 
off or pick up children for a maximum of 2 minutes. You're required to remain in, or within 3 metres of, your 
vehicle…” 
 
The fact that people are sitting for, in some cases, a lot longer than the two minute maximum means that far 
from having the effect of minimising traffic congestion, the opposite is in fact the case – they are adding to, 
perhaps even causing, congestion problems. We therefore ask that all parents who use the Kiss and Ride 
zone, do so in the spirit intended and stop for no more than two minutes. Doing so will allow more motorists 
to use the zone, and as a consequence we hope to see fewer vehicles stopping in the ‘No Stopping’ zone. 
We ask that you please comply with these road rules for the sake of the safety of the students of Woy Woy 
Public School.  
 
Thank you for your cooperation. 
 
That’s it for this edition of the Namalata. Have a lovely weekend everyone. The holidays are just around the 
corner! 
 
Regards, 
 
Ms Buckley and Mr Betts 
Principals 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This fortnight our Positive Behaviour for Learning expectation has been ‘Be Responsible’ especially when on 
the playground. Students have been practising responsible behaviours whilst on the playground including 
waiting for their turn when using equipment and following the rules of games being played. Next fortnight we 
will continue our focus on safe playground behaviours and students and teachers will be discussing the 
importance of staying ‘in bounds’’ and not playing with sticks. Students who demonstrate our 3 school 
expectations will be rewarded with Win Bin tickets for their efforts and stars on their Star Charts.  
 

Responsible Respectful Engaged 
 

Zones of Regulation  
This week we have been learning what our brains have to do with our feelings. Our feelings are valuable and 
help us to understand ourselves. When we know what Zone, we are in and can see patterns across the day, 
it is our brain that helps us to regulate or change our Zone back to Green (Good to Go, calm, content, happy). 
Thinking skills are the core of emotional regulation. All other strategies (calming and sensory Week 6 and 8) 
support and enable us to engage with thinking strategies. This week we will begin with size of the problem. 
All our size scales are different from each other due to our experiences. None are "wrong" - just different. You 
may want to watch the clip “Why do we lose control of our emotions?”  (link below) to learn the basics of how 
we understand and engage thinking strategies. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3bKuoH8CkFc 
 
Lesson 4: Exploring Thinking Strategies: Strategy 1 – Size of Problem 
 
This lesson is an introduction to thinking strategies and is designed for students to learn the basic vocabulary 
of the size of a problem and how it relates to the levels of emotions people experience and expect within 
various situations. Students will evaluate the size of problems using a visual scale, analyse the emotional 
responses to those problems and look at how some responses may be disproportionate to the level of the 
actual problem.  

HOW CAN YOU HELP? 
 
 Continue Zones check-ins before, after school and at other times of the week. 
 Have you begun to recognise patterns or chatted about patterns of triggers across the day? 
 The first thinking strategy: The Size of the Problem talks about intentionally rating or scaling our 

problems as a way of coping with difficult or less difficult situations.  
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3bKuoH8CkFc


 
Talk with your child about a time when you might have “blown out of proportion” a situation. What did 
you learn? 

 We learn empathy by recognizing that we all have different scales. Can you think of people from different 
cultures or countries who might have different size of problem scales to us here at Bateau Bay? Do you 
think the scales might be different between students and parents at our school too? What can we learn 
from this? 

 Talk to your Classroom Teacher if your discussions have raised important thoughts. 
 

                Mindfulness for families           Size of the problem visual  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Smiling Mind is one of Australia’s leading preventative mental health not for profit apps, with a focus on 
helping young people and those around them develop the skills they need to thrive in life. 

Integrating mindfulness into everyday family life can have profound benefits, both for the individuals within 
families (parents and children alike) as well as for families as a whole. Throughout the year we will explain 
what mindfulness is; how mindfulness relates to parenting; the benefits of mindfulness for whole families; as 
well as tips for practising mindfulness as a family. 

This fortnight I invite you to watch or listen to the - Tough Day at School activity   

https://app.smilingmind.com.au/explore/families/after-school/tough-day-at-school-activity-1378/1 

If you have any questions about Student Wellbeing please reach out to Mrs Williams in the front office.  

Have a great weekend, 
 
Michelle Williams 
Assistant Principal 
Student Wellbeing 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://app.smilingmind.com.au/explore/families/after-school/tough-day-at-school-activity-1378/1


 
 
 
 
What a wonderful morning we had! We hope you enjoyed our special blocks BBQ it was 
great to see so many people on the morning. A big thank you to all the teachers for their 
hard work behind the scenes. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
  
Students across the school have been enjoying Gardening Club during Recess. This has been a nice way to 
introduce the Stephanie Alexander Kitchen/Garden program to Early Stage 1 and Stage 1 as students don't 
participate in the program until they are in Stage 2 and 3.  We have had an exciting week exploring the 
chicken coop and taste testing different vegetables. I was impressed with how many students felt 
comfortable enough to try new vegetables for the first time. Snow peas, lettuce, mushrooms, and radishes 
seem to be the crowd favourites. 

  

 

 



 

Emily Bartlett 

 
 
 
 
We have been enjoying watching our Oyster mushrooms grow! It has been a great educational experience, 
with many students not previously knowing how mushrooms grow. We purchased the grow kits from Margin 
Mushrooms after watching their amazing presentation. All our grow packs have been very successful! We 
have harvested our first round of mushrooms this week! Stages 2-3 will be using them in a veggie stir-fry 
and Early Stage 1 and Stage 1 cooked with them during Gardening Club! 

 
 
 
  
 
Year 2 enjoyed their Cultural Continuum Day over at BWSC Umina Campus. They did some leaf art, 
bookmarks with stories and finished the day off with X-Ray Scratch Art. They made connections with the 
other Aboriginal Students in Year 2 in our Learning Community.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Patrick Pumpa 
 
 



 
 
 
 
In our Gardening lessons students from Stage 3 spent time with Patrick our Aboriginal Education Worker. 
Patrick discussed with the students that they were going to make a Coolamon, this will be used when we 
collect produce from our Garden to be used in our Kitchen, ditching the plastic bowls! 
 
Students got the opportunity for hands on learning, using tools to cut the Coolamon from the tree, to peel the 
bark off and to sand it back to have a smooth finish. Patrick explained to the students the process of picking 
a tree and asking for permission from our Ancestors and paying respect to the tree afterwards by rubbing 
Mother (dirt) on it.  
 
He also explained that traditionally Aboriginal People would use stone tools instead of our modern-day metal 
tools. Students were also taught about how the tree will now become a Scar Tree, but the tree will keep 
growing without any issues as hard wood inside of the tree wasn't cut into and damaged.  
 
Students thoroughly enjoyed this hands-on learning experience and are looking forward to the next 
opportunity to learn from Patrick. 

 
 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
Emily Bartlett 
Classroom Teacher 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
What a great group of students! Year 5 students took part in an overnight camp at Kincumber. At Great 
Aussie Bush Camp students have the opportunity to achieve outdoor recreation-based teaching and 
learning outcomes that are fun, challenging, diverse and memorable. Students had the opportunity to take 
part in several activities and challenges. First, we headed to ‘Lost Island’, this was by far the favourite of the 
activities! We all got down and dirty in a commando style obstacle course where students had to use team 
work to complete the course. After a nice shower, students enjoyed lunch and moved onto their next activity, 
Archery and Frisbee Golf. Congratulations to Ivy, Ashley, Mr Greig and Mrs Young for getting the bullseye!! 
We then enjoyed some time around the fire and ended the night with a movie, milk, and cookies.  

The next day, we were up early and ready to take on another 2 activities. After a big breakfast students took 
on the High Ropes and Initiatives. Both activities involved some problem-solving skills and teamwork along 
with lots of encouragement!  

Many students were challenged, and it was wonderful to see just how supportive students were to each 
other. Mr Greig and I were so impressed with students outstanding behaviour.  

Thank you, 

Mrs Young  

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 



 

 
Woy Woy Public School is now taking enrolments for kindergarten 2023. If you have a child who is starting 
Kindergarten with us next year, please complete the online enrolment form and see the information below 
regarding some important diary dates. Our new online enrolment process makes it easier and faster to enrol 
your child at our school.  
 
To apply online, you must: 
 
be an Australian or New Zealand citizen or 
permanent resident 
 
live in the local enrolment area of this 
school. 
 
School Online Enrolment Application 
 
 
 
 

 

https://enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/#/?schoolCode=7445&catchmentLevel=primary


 

 
A huge thank you to all the families who were able to purchase something from the book fair this year. It was 
a great success, and we can now choose some new resources for the library for free! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As it is coming to the end of Term 3. Please check for any library books that need to be returned to the 
library. Overdue notices are coming home so you know what books to look for. Please let Mrs Walker know 
if the book is lost or has already been returned so the computer records can be updated.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
Cathy Walker 
Teacher Librarian 
 
 



 
Congratulations to the following students who have reached their 50, 75, 100, 150 & 175 nights of home 
reading! 
 
50 Nights Levi Lewis 1E, Fenix Waters 1E 

75 Nights William Lucic 1E 

100 Nights Jasmine Wols 1E 

150 Nights Max Sutton 1E 

175 Nights Jack Cross K-6W 

 

 

 
Online ordering is available www.flexischools.com.au   

APP: Flexischools 

 
  

  
 
Anyone that would like to volunteer in the canteen, from 9:00am -11:30am, can you please see 
Anne in the canteen. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Due to price increase on stock, we are receiving, there will be a price increase on our menu for 
some items Starting on Monday 1st August. 

Anne Wilson 
Canteen Supervisor 
 
 

Monday 12th September  
Tuesday 13th September Robyn 
Wednesday 14th September Vicki 
Thursday 15th September Kay 
Friday 16th September Katrina 
Monday 19th September  
Tuesday 20th September Robyn 
Wednesday 21st September Janet 
Thursday 22nd September  
Friday 23rd September  

http://www.flexischools.com.au/


 

 
 

 
IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

**** Unless your enquiry is a matter of urgency, please restrict entry into our office area **** 
Office Hours 
School phones are manned from 8:30am until 3:15pm. The office window is opened at 8:30am and closed at 
3:00pm however office staff are available until 3:15pm. There is a teacher on duty at the bus lines until 3:20pm. 
 
Changes to Going Home Arrangements 
Could you please ensure that your child is aware of how they will be going home in the afternoon. If these 
arrangements change during the day, it would be appreciated if you could contact the office prior to 2:00pm 
to ensure that the message is passed on to your child. 
 
Skoolbag APP and Website 
You can download the WWPS Skoolbag APP to both iPhone and Android devices. Event updates and 
important information will be sent out via our Skoolbag APP, and you can record your child’s absence from 
school here as well. You will also find our School website at http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ which 
is regularly updated with events happening in our school. The School email address for correspondence is 
woywoy-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 
 
Student Mobile Phones 
Students who bring their mobile phone to school are asked to leave them at the office on their arrival and 
collect it at the end of the school day. Students are not permitted to have their phone with them during the 
day. It is also helpful if their name is on their phone. 
 
Late Arrival / Early Departure 
If your child is late arriving to school or needs to leave early for an appointment, a partial absence slip is to be 
printed at the school office and given to the classroom teacher. 
 
Payment of Money to the School 
 

****** EFTPOS IS AVAILABLE IN OUR OFFICE ****** 
 

Understandably, our preferred method of payment for any school costs 
is contactless. 
 
Payments for any school fees or activities can be made either by credit 
card via the Woy Woy Public School Website (http://www.woy-
.schools.nsw.edu.au) using the ‘Make a Payment’ tab or for your 
convenience we have also installed an EFTPOS facility at the front 
office. 

 
Should it be necessary for payment to be made using cash, monies should be placed in an envelope 
with your child’s name, class and reason clearly noted. If payment is for multiple children, each 
must have their own envelope. 
 
Thank you for your support in this matter.  
 
Linda Goldsmith – School Administrative Manager  
 

http://www.woy-.schools.nsw.edu.au/
http://www.woy-.schools.nsw.edu.au/


 
 
   
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

YOGA CLASS 9:30am – 10:30am ON MONDAY MORNINGS 

Anglican Church Hall 147-149 Blackwall Rd WOY WOY. Air-conditioning available and off-street parking. 
IYTA registered yoga instructor with teaching experience (Wendy Baylis) 

To book SMS: 0423 433 781 or email: goodyoga1@westnet.com.au Facebook: GOOD YOGA (Woy Woy) 
or to contact Wendy for further information. Please bring your own yoga mat. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy Woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 

mailto:goodyoga1@westnet.com.au
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjB0Jyh0-neAhVWWH0KHU32BTUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.woywoyroosters.com.au/cgi-bin/sponsor_view.cgi&psig=AOvVaw3fbZ0LyE_5Dt4ZsUWea7o4&ust=1543032793234386


 
    

  
  



 
 
 

  
 



  

 
 

  
 



 



  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


